OCTOBER 8, 2017                      TWENTY-SEVENTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME

PARISH LAY LEADERSHIP
Finance Council Chairs….Kimberly Schoolcraft, Matthew Barnes
Parish Pastoral Council Chair..………………Kathleen Harrington
Rel Ed Advisory Committee ...Melissa Moriarty, Suzanne Harlow
RCIA ……………………………Ray Breton, Rosemary Thresher
Bible Study………………………………………..........Sue Fratini 

Adult Education………………………..Mary Federici, Bob Stack
PARISH ORGANIZATIONS/PROGRAMS
Rosary Sodality……………..………Nancy Garen/Ursula Tuohey

Social Justice………………….…………….Andrea Cook-Hewitt

Just Faith…………………………………Pat Mack, Karen Scahill

St. Joseph’s Workers………………………………………Fr. Dan
Men’s Ministry Group………………………......................Fr. Dan
Women’s Ministry Group..……………………..…..Mary Federici

Youth Group (JPII Crew)………………….………Lisa Laferriere

AFFILIATED ORGANIZATIONS
Cursillo Movement ……………………….………...Karen Scahill

Schoenstatt Movement .……………..……….…Diane Czerwiecki
Boy Scout Troop 821 …………………..…………Chris Muldrew
Girl Scout Troops…………………….……..……....Pat O’Connor

Knights of Columbus………………………………Greg Perreault

PARISH MINISTRIES
Altar Server Scheduling……………………..……… Cindy Monti
Altar Server Training……………………………….Jim O’Connor
Baptismal Prep……………………………..…… Lou Mastroianni

Children’s Liturgy of the Word……………….……….Sue Fratini

Eucharistic Ministers/Readers, Scheduling ......……Beth Modlish
Homebound/Pastoral Care Ministry…………..........Mary Federici

Music Ministry – Adult & Youth Choir……………Melanie Peetz

Contemporary Music Group (Psalm 33).………………Tom Fucci
Sacristans.…………………..……..Irene King, Phyllis Chlastawa,  

                                     Jim O’Connor, Irene Breton, Karen Scahill
Soup Kitchen……………… …..... Marcia Daly, Sandy O’Connor
Take & Eat Ministry……..…………………………Cheryl Wood
Wedding Coordinator………………………….…..Donna Whelan

          Wedding Team……...…Kathy Harrington, Gina Broderick, 

                                                   Christina Straney, Tina Broderick

Prayer Line………………..Pauline, 862-3885 or Diane, 568-9754
OFFICE HOURS
The Parish Office is located at the Parish Center. Entrance is across from the Mary Garden.  Hours:  Monday-Thursday, 9am-2pm; Friday 9am-noon. Sue is available to greet and assist you.
NEW PARISHIONERS
We warmly welcome new members to join our parish. Please fill out a registration card on the tables in the church and place in the collection basket. Registration and active participation is necessary for Religious Education and letters of eligibility for godparents and sponsors, as well as Catholic School Parish Subsidy.
SACRAMENT OF BAPTISM
The Sacrament is celebrated monthly. Please call the Office to arrange. At least one Godparent must be a Confirmed, active parishioner in their parish, attending Mass weekly.
SACRAMENT OF MARRIAGE
The Sacrament of Marriage is planned by an initial meeting with a priest or deacon, at least 6 months in advance. Be sure to contact the church BEFORE committing to date or venue with a deposit.
SACRAMENT OF THE SICK
The Sacrament of the Sick is administered by a priest, when requested. Pastoral care to the hospitalized sick and homebound  is provided by the pastoral staff, and trained parishioners.
SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION
The Sacrament with Confession  is celebrated  each Saturday after the 8:00 am Mass, and from  3:15- 3:45 pm, as well as by appointment.
CHAPLET OF DIVINE MERCY
The Chaplet is prayed as a group on Saturday afternoons at 3:45 in the Chapel.

MIRACULOUS MEDAL NOVENA
The Novena is prayed every Saturday morning at the 8:00AM Mass in the Chapel.
HOSPITAL VISITS
If anyone has a hospital stay, please have a family member call the parish and  indicate whether the parishioner would like to have a visit, or if they would like their name mentioned at Mass during the Prayers of the Faithful.
MONTHLY HEALING MASS
Monthly Healing Mass – 4th Sunday of Every Month at 2:00PM - St. George Church, 202 E. Main St. Chicopee, MA. 413-331-5656
HEARING ASSISTED DEVICES
Hearing Assisted Devices are located near the American Flag at the back of the church.

LOW-GLUTEN HOSTS

Low-Gluten Hosts are available at Communion time in the Chapel
MASS SCHEDULE
Sat 10/7      4:00PM  +Richard Blanchette

                                    r/b Lisa & Gary Gauthier

Sun 10/8     7:00AM  +Justin M. Giles

                                    Birthday Remembrance

                                    r/b his mother Carol Chouinard
                   8:30AM  People of the Parish  -  8th Anniversary

                                    of the Dedication of the Church

                 11:00AM  +Joseph C. LaPlante

                                    5th Anniversary Remembrance
                                    r/b Frances LaPlante
                    5:00PM +David Laferriere  r/b the Laferriere Family
Mon 10/9    8:00AM  Communion Service
Tue 10/10   7:00AM  +Emily Szwedzinski
                                    Anniversary Remembrance

                                    r/b the Cipriani Family
Wed 10/11  7:00AM  People of the Parish  -  8th Anniversary

                                    of the Dedication of the Church 

Thu  10/12  7:00AM  Communion Service                                  
Fri 10/13     7:00AM  Communion Service
Sat 10/14     8:00AM  +Alphonse Bidus
                                     r/b Raymond Breton and Family
                                    MIRACULOUS  MEDAL NOVENA
           3:15-3:45PM  CONFESSIONS (Chapel)

                   3:45PM  CHAPLET OF DIVINE MERCY (Chapel)
                    4:00PM  +Jeanette Doyon
                                   +Roger, +Beverly and +Jason Major

                                    r/b the Griswold Family
Sun 10/15   7:00AM  +Stephanie Pacholec
                                    1st Anniversary Remembrance

                                    r/b Michael & Mary Zyra
                   8:30AM  +Edward and +Kajetan Adamites
                                   +Bridget Gelgut
                                    r/b Ella Adamites, Jack Gelgut and Families
                 11:00AM  +Paul Gilberti
                                    Wedding Anniversary Remembrance
                                    r/b his wife Pat and Family
FROM FR. DAN’S DESK…    
     This coming week on Wednesday, we celebrate the 8th Anniversary of the Dedication of our “New” Church! I can still remember that beautiful Sunday morning in October of 2009 as we readied for the First Mass to be celebrated in the church at 10:00 am by our then Bishop – Timothy McDonnell. It was a wonderful day in the life of our Parish, and the culmination of many years of planning and fundraising. I think I have said it before – but I never get tired of people who may visit our church for a funeral or wedding or some other special occasion – who tell me what a beautiful church we have. We are indeed blessed!

     The need for compassion continues to be called from within all of us, as areas of our country continue to recover from tragedy. We have seen the latest in the shootings in Las Vegas. Recovery efforts also continue and will likely continue for some time to come in Puerto Rico with “Hurricane Maria”. I want to thank Judy Roldan, Heidi Garcia and Irma Categena for attending the “Special Meeting on Puerto Rico Relief” the Mayor conducted on October 24 at Westfield State University, regarding relief efforts for Puerto Rico and our local support. I was not able to attend that meeting but these ladies did a great job of getting the information and bringing it back to the parish! The efforts that were described in the Insert in last weekend’s Bulletin will continue, as will the Diocesan Collection for Puerto Rico through Catholic Charities, and know that anything you have done or will do, is greatly appreciated by those whom you may never meet till heaven! On their behalf – THANK YOU!
     Most of you know our Mass Book for booking Mass Intentions for 2018 was opened in mid-June and already for the most part has filled up. That’s great news in that it is so important for us to pray for our beloved deceased. Though we may not have any available Masses here in 2018, we do have wonderful Holy Land Mass Cards available from the Equestrian Order of the Holy Sepulcher of Jerusalem – the Order to which I belong. The Order offers the opportunity for Masses to be said at one of the Churches in the Holy Land. Those Masses are not “collective” Masses for more than one intention, but a Mass that is specifically celebrated for the intention you request. Like our Masses, the Masses offered by the Order can be celebrated in memory of a loved one, for a birthday or anniversary remembrance, for recovery of health, or for some other special intention. The Holy Land Mass Cards are available in the Parish Office and the offering is $12. As you know, we also offer another way to remember someone in lieu of a Mass, by way of the Sanctuary Candle, Special Intention Candle, Mary Garden Candle and Veteran’s Garden Candle, which may be requested to burn for a week in remembrance of a loved one, or for the same special intentions as listed above. There are still some limited openings to schedule one of these candles during the next year. We are also adding a New Candle – the SACRED HEART MEMORIAL CANDLE which will be located by the Sacred Heart Statue near the Choir. I know like me, many of you have a special devotion to the Sacred Heart of Jesus, and this candle can be scheduled to burn for a loved one or for an intention, like the other candles and will be listed in the bulletin. We will begin scheduling the Sacred Heart Candle beginning the week of Sunday October 14. Like the other candles – the offering is just $10 and can be scheduled by calling Sue at the Parish Office. I hope that the Sacred Heart Candle will offer yet another opportunity for anyone who would like to remember someone.

     Many of you have asked about other opportunities in our Parish to “Memorialize a loved one”, similar to our Mary Garden Bricks. So we’d like to offer a couple of new “options” involving our Stations of the Cross Garden. On the center table in the Gathering Space you will find a sample of a “MEMORIAL STONE” which can be purchased and inscribed for placement in our Outdoor Stations of the Cross Garden. The details of number of lines and type are available on the Flyers/Order Forms also on the table. Please take a sheet and consider purchasing a memorial stone and having it personalized. The Memorial Stones will be $250. Also we are replacing the OUTDOOR STATIONS OF THE CROSS in the Stations Garden across from the entrance to the Chapel which are deteriorating rapidly. Those stations were really meant to be indoors, and we are now looking to replace them with something that will endure the weather of New England. New flat surface color “metal” Stations will replace them. Anyone who would like to “memorialize” a Station of the Cross (only 14 available), please also take a copy of the “Order Form” on the round table. Memorialization of the Stations will be $150.
     We are also making a slight change in our Holy Day Mass Schedule. Rather than have the Vigil Mass for the Holy Day on the day before the Holy Day, (it catches so many of you by surprise) there will be an Evening Mass on the Holy Day itself. So for all Holy Days beginning with the upcoming Feast of All Saints on November 1, the Holy Day Mass Schedule will be on the Holy Day itself at 7:00am, 9:00am and 7:00pm.

     And finally, a “Shout Out” to our Parish Youth – to Nate Boucher who is tearing it up on the High School Soccer Field, and Kris Meneses who is playing well on the High School Football Team, as well as Katie Bean who is playing well on the Gateway Girls Soccer Field. And big “Congratulations” to our former Parish Youth/ Senior Altar Server - Rachel Midwood, who is now Assistant Coach of the Championship Westfield High Girls Gymnastics Team!
God Bless,                                             Fr. Dan
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SANCTUARY CANDLE
Is burning this week in loving memory of
+STEPHANIE PACHOLEC
1ST ANNIVERSARY REMEMBRANCE

requested by Lorraine Masciadrelli 
SPECIAL INTENTION CANDLE
Is burning this week in loving memory of
+JUSTIN M. GILES
requested by his mother Carol Chouinard
MARY GARDEN CANDLE
Is burning this week in loving memory of 
+MARIE T. LABUN
requested by her husband Stephen Labun
PRAYER-LINE

To request prayers for yourself or a loved one,

please call Pauline at 862-3885 or Diane at 568-9754.

ROSARY RALLY – OCTOBER 14TH
Please join us in praying for the Salvation of Souls and the conversion of sinners around the world through our Rosary Rally here at OLBS next Saturday, October 14th at noon. Did you know…?

A greater miracle denied

Sister Lucia revealed later in her life that the miracle of the sun could have been greater had the children not been abducted by Arthur Oliveira Santos, the cruel and conniving administrator of the Administrative Council of Vila Nova de Ourem. She originally expressed this remarkable detail in the interrogation done by Father Manuel Marques Ferreira on August 21, 1917, two days after the apparition but which she left out in her 1941 report.
Here is a fitting example of a transgression committed against the wishes of Our Lady which she left unpunished. Through no fault of the children, it is lamentably sad to note that the multitudes at Fatima on the afternoon of October 13, 1917 were deprived of a far greater miracle if not for the deception, trickery and malice of civil authorities, Jacinta shared Our Lady’s message: “My godmother, pray much for those who govern! Woe to those who persecute the religion of Our Lord. If the government left the Church in peace and gave freedom to the holy Faith, it would be blessed by God.” (10 Important Facts about Fatima and Why We Should Know Them – AmericaNeedsFatima.org)
OCTOBER 14/15
TWENTY-EIGHTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME

READINGS

Old Testament:    Isaiah 25:6-10a
New Testament:    Philippians 4:12-14, 19-20

Gospel:   Matthew 22:1-14

OUR STEWARDSHIP

September 24, 2017
Regular and Development (gold)                   $   8,867

Budget Requirement per Week                           9,600

                                                           (deficit)      (733) 

September Mortgage $ collected                   $   4,461
Mortgage due for month

                         4,182






               279
THANK YOU!

GOD BLESS & THANK YOU!

We thank the following who have made donations to the General Church Fund:

In memory of Joyce Holt
Martha O. DeBlieu
K OF C TOOTSIE ROLL DRIVE

The Knights of Columbus are collecting donations following masses this weekend for individuals with physical or Intellectual Disabilities.  The "Tootsie Roll" charity fund drive to benefits individuals with physical or intellectual disabilities. Please support this charity as it has helped several families in the greater Westfield area. Please let the Knights know of local persons that might be eligible for a grant for items such as a wheelchair, vehicle wheelchair lift, or home accessibility improvements. Additional information can be requested from: Knights of Columbus, P.O. Box 337, Westfield, MA 01086-337 or www.massachusettsstatekofc.org.
RCIA

Our lives sometimes go through seasons of change; of closeness to God and distance from him. Yet God the Father’s love is steadfast and ever-present to those who seek with a sincere heart, no matter what sins or situations have caused separation. If you have thought about becoming Catholic and beginning a new “season” in your life, please contact Deacon Paul at 562-3450 or deaconpaulf@comcast.net for more information about our RCIA program.


PUERTO RICO COLLECTION

$1,747

THANK YOU!!

U.S.O. CHRISTMAS STOCKING COLLECTION

We are once again collecting items for the U.S.O. to be given to our military men and women in active duty situations abroad this Christmas. Flyers listing items needed are located near the bulletins, and there is a box in the Gathering Space marked “U.S.O. Christmas Stocking Collection”. There is also a need for Christmas stockings. The collection will continue throughout the month of October. Call Shirley with any questions at 413-454-4833. What a great way for us to continue to support our Troops!
CONTEMPORARY MUSIC GROUP

Psalm 33, our Contemporary Music Group, is looking for singers, guitar players and bass players who might want to share their talents at this once a month Sunday Evening Mass. Whether you sing well or not, consider helping us to lead the congregation in song – Youth are especially welcome from middle and high school, as singers or musicians. For more information, please call Tom Fucci at 562-4967.
AN INVITATION FROM
OUR MUSIC MINISTRY

ADULT CHOIR -
Music is a very important part of our weekend Liturgies and the Prayer Life in our Parish. We are looking for new members to join our Adult Choir to sing at our 8:30am Sunday Mass, and other significant Liturgies throughout the year. Rehearsals are on Wednesday evenings at 6:30 in the church.

YOUTH  CHOIR -
We are looking for YOU - if you would like to sing and want to be part of a group that will participate very actively at the 11:00am Mass each Sunday! Grade 3 and up are welcome. Rehearsals are typically Sunday mornings at 10:15am. Don’t be intimidated if you are lacking experience or a great voice - willingness and commitment to serve is all we ask - God can do wonders with a willing heart and voice!

For more information on both choirs, contact Melanie Peetz, our Parish Music Director, at 562-3450.


BLESSED SACRAMENT FALL FESTIVAL

Blessed Sacrament Parish Holyoke will hold their annual Fall Festival Monday, October 9, Columbus Day, from 9am-3pm on the Blessed Sacrament Church Grounds at 1945 Northampton Street, Holyoke.


MASS OF REMEMBRANCE

All are invited to attend our annual Candlelight Mass of Remembrance on All Saints Day, Wednesday November 1st at 7:00PM. 
CHILDREN’S LITURGY

Please note that Our Children’s Liturgy of the Word Program has started up again at the 11am Mass. Your children, age pre-K to grade 4, are encouraged to come forward for the blessing when Fr. Dan calls them, and go with adult leaders to the multipurpose room off the gathering space for a celebration of the Mass readings, prayers and a song. Parents are always welcome to accompany their children! They will return for the Liturgy of the Eucharist. We also welcome any older children, perhaps older siblings or those who have volunteered at Vacation Bible Experience, to join us for Children’s Liturgy and help with the children or by joining in on the song.
OCTOBER/NOVEMBER POOR BOX:

PARISH “HELPING HANDS”
The Parish “Helping Hands” Fund was created to respond to the needs of parishioners in difficult financial circumstances. Your support to our fellow brothers and sisters in the Parish is greatly appreciated!
Poor Box envelopes are on the left side table in the gathering space - please drop in the collection basket.

OUR LADY OF FATIMA CENTENARY
AT ST MARY’S

We’d like to commemorate the centenary of the Apparitions at Fatima with a service of prayer and reflection. On Friday, 13 October, please join us in the upper church. The program is as follows:

6PM: Exposition with Adoration of the Blessed 
         Sacrament

7PM: Sermon by Fr Ryan 

7:20PM: Recitation of the Holy Rosary

After Rosary: Benediction 

Feel free to join us for the whole evening, or arrive at a time of your choosing. Please spread the word. Don’t let this day of grace pass without some time of extra prayer to the Blessed Mother. Our Lady of Peace, Queen of the Holy Rosary, pray for us!

ROSARY AT STANLEY PARK
On Friday October 13th at 12 noon, please join in Rosary prayer at the Grotto of Our Lady of Fatima near the rose garden in Stanley Park. It is a celebration of her visitation 100 years ago to three Portuguese children. The Rosary has been prayed on the 13th of every month at 12pm since this past May, and this will conclude the monthly recitations at that location. 


PRO-LIFE VIGIL
Please join Catholics for the Unborn for a pro-life vigil on Thursday, October 12 at 10am in the Holy Spirit Chapel, St Michael's Cathedral in Springfield. The vigil begins with Exposition, Recitation of the Rosary, the Divine Mercy Chaplet then Adoration. At 12 noon there will be Benediction followed by Daily Mass. Please support our efforts to protect innocent unborn life through prayer. For more information call Marilyn at 567-6085.

ANNUAL BLUE MASS
Springfield Bishop Mitchell Rozanski will host the annual Blue Mass for law enforcement officials, fire and emergency personnel and their families. The Mass will be celebrated at St. Michael’s Cathedral on Saturday October 14 at 4 pm. All police officers, state troopers, firefighters, correctional officers and court officers, along with their families, are invited to this special celebration, which will begin with an outdoor march into the cathedral. Officers and other public safety personnel are asked to dress in their Class A uniforms and gather at 3:45. The liturgy will be taped for broadcast on Sunday morning, October 15 at 10 as part of the “Chalice of Salvation” program on local NBC affiliate WWLP-22NEWS.

500TH COMMEMORATION
 OF THE REFORMATION 
TO BE MARKED WITH JOINT LUTHERAN/CATHOLIC PRAYER SERVICE AND COMMUNITY ACTION.
Five hundred years after the start of the Reformation, local Catholics and Lutherans, joined by members of the extended interfaith community, will gather together to mark this pivotal moment in history, along with celebrating the last 50 years of positive Lutheran/Catholic dialogue. As a sign of the growing ties between these faith communities, a joint Lutheran-Catholic prayer service led by Springfield Roman Catholic Bishop Mitchell T. Rozanski and Pastor Lauren Holm of the Bethesda Lutheran Church in Springfield will be held to commemorate the Reformation on Sunday, Oct. 29 at 2 p.m. at St. Michael’s Cathedral in Springfield. Following the prayer service, all participants will be invited to the adjoining Bishop Marshall Center to help prepare food packages for the homeless. Bishop Rozanski cordially invites all to take part in this gathering. You can read more in the upcoming edition of The Catholic Mirror.
Become a member of our Parish’s Facebook page – it’s a wonderful way to view pictures of our recent activities and hear about upcoming events!

BEGINNING EXPERIENCE

Divorced, separated and widowed men and women of all ages are encouraged to attend a Beginning Experience® weekend designed for those who wish to resolve the pain and grief of the marriage relationship that has ended, and who wish to create a more peace-filled future. The Beginning Experience Weekend will be held October 27-29 at the Archdiocesan Conference Center at St. Thomas Seminary in Bloomfield CT. The weekend fee is $235/person, which includes the program and materials, all meals, two nights' stay, and a follow-up event. For more info, call Maureen at 860-285-8685 or Victoria at 860-993-2384 or go to beginningexperience.org/Connecticut. 
RACHEL’S VINEYARD RETREATS
A Rachel’s Vineyard weekend retreat is an opportunity for any woman, man, couple, grandparent or sibling who struggles with the emotional or spiritual pain of abortion.  This unique retreat process is designed specifically to help retreatants experience the gentleness, mercy, compassion, and the unconditional love of Jesus as they walk through the journey to forgiveness. The next Rachel’s Vineyard Retreat will be held in Stockbridge, MA on the weekend of November 3-5. For more information or to register for a weekend call 413-452-0661.  You may also call Suzanne @ 203-417-0504.  All calls are confidential.

MEAT PIES

St. Elizabeth Parish in Ludlow will once again be selling their delicious meat pies! You can begin to place your orders now by calling the St .Elizabeth Rectory at 583-3467, 8am-4pm, Monday-Friday. Cost is $3.50 for each pie and you may pick up your orders at St. John the Baptist Pastoral Center, 201 Hubbard Street, Ludlow, 12pm-5pm, Monday-Friday only, beginning October 11-November 2. Orders are taken and filled on a first come first serve basis while supplies last. Order early!
POPE FRANCIS PREP SCHOOL OPEN HOUSE
Pope Francis High School will host an OPEN HOUSE for prospective students currently in grades 8-11 and their families on Sunday, November 5. Join us for a tour of our new facility on Wendover Road and a presentation at St. Michael’s Academy. This is a great time to learn about the unique and exciting opportunities that await your child at Pope Francis for the 2018-2019 school year. Refreshments will be served. Register online at popefrancishigh.org/open-house or call Ann Rivers, Director of Admissions, at (413) 331-2480, ext.1132.
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